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Dear Faithful Friends In Christ, 

 

Greetings In Christ’s Name! 

First, I thank God through Jesus Christ for you all for your faithful support and incessant prayers to our 

family and ministry here.  

For us here, by God’s grace, me and my wife are in good health and doing well in the service of the Lord. All 

our daughters are doing well also. Hannah, my eldest is now enjoying her new work teaching at home 

through online tutorial. Joyce and Precious are both working for an Australian company at Clark Air Base as 

call center agents while  Karen is doing a small time business at home.  

I thank Him also for another year that He added to me as I celebrated my 61st birthday on August 7. The 

Lord is good in giving me good health and continued opportunity for service.  

Thank God also for God’s blessing in the ministry in the past months. Last May 26, we rejoiced as we 

celebrated our church’s 29th anniversary with victory. It was attended by around 200 believers from our 

church and other participating churches as well. There were plenty of visitors as well. The service was 

wonderful, and the preaching was truly challenging by an itinerant evangelist from the US, Rev. Gideon 

Umandap. There were several commitments from believers during the invitations and professions of faith. 

We rejoiced also for the cool atmosphere we had during the service as the church used the newly installed 

air conditioning. The people remained in the auditorium feeling comfortable to the end of the service, not 

as the previous anniversaries where people were uneasy and came in and out due to heat.  

The Church air conditioning installation has already been completed. We were able to buy one more 2.5 HP 

air conditioner for our Sunday School room through the excess funds we received. Thanks to Victory Baptist 

Church and Wilton Baptist Church for their gifts to this project.  

Thank God also for the improvements in the church building through our member’s united efforts in 

improving the church building. We aim also to improve our Sunday School rooms, and plan to put up a 

prophet’s chamber for visiting missionaries as the Lord provides. 

The Lord gave us also several professions of faith as we continue to reach out communities with the Gospel 

of Jesus Christ through soul winning and distribution of Gospel tracts.  Some of them followed the Lord in 

water baptism and were added to the Church.  

The Lord once again has given me opportunity to teach at a Bible Seminary at San Marcelino Baptist Church, 

teaching Basic Bible and Systematic Theology. I considered this a great privilege to teach students, 

equipping them for future service especially since most of them came from our church, and daughter Church 



in Cawag. I had also opportunity  to teach a greater number of police officers every Tuesday through MBK 

(My Brothers Keeper) which is a mandated program of the government for internal cleansing. Please pray 

that God will save men from our police force.  

Please help us in prayer for our (Chistian community) ongoing battle against SOGIE Bill (Sexual Orientation 

and Gender Identity and Expression Equality) which some of our lawmakers are pushing to become a law in 

our country. This bill demands equality and nondiscrimination among LGBT community. It was sparked by 

recent incident at a mall when one transgender was prevented by a lady guard from using a woman’s toilet. 

This incident sparked controversy on a national level.  But this bill when passed will eventually suppress our 

religious freedom and will result to persecutions among Christian just as what is happening in  other 

countries. Please pray that this bill will be defeated. Satan is truly pushing his evil agenda into our country’s 

political system.  

Recently, our church hosted a Pastor’s and Wives Prayer fellowship for this purpose also. There were more 

than 40 Pastors and wives attended the fellowship, the biggest, since we hosted prayer fellowship in our 

Church. We’re united in Prayer to pray for one another and plead for God’s intervention on our behalf to 

defeat this bill.  

Please pray also for a good vehicle we can use in our ministry here. Our church service vehicle and my own 

service vehicle are again causing headaches due to frequent breakdowns. Right now it’s all under repair.  I 

need a service vehicle especially as I am starting a new mission work at Lubao, Pampanga.  

Again, thank you very much for your continuous partnership in our ministry here. God bless you always.  

 

Yours for Souls, 

Bro. Manny Catriz 
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Please pray also for a good vehicle we can use in our ministry here. Our church service vehicle and my own 

service vehicle are again causing headaches due to frequent breakdowns. Right now it’s all under repair.  I 

need a service vehicle especially as I am starting a new mission work at Lubao, Pampanga.  
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family and ministry here.  

For us here, by God’s grace, me and my wife are in good health and doing well in the service of the Lord. All 

our daughters are doing well also. Hannah, my eldest is now enjoying her new work teaching at home 

through online tutorial. Joyce and Precious are both working for an Australian company at Clark Air Base as 

call center agents while  Karen is doing a small time business at home.  

I thank Him also for another year that He added to me as I celebrated my 61st birthday on August 7. The 

Lord is good in giving me good health and continued opportunity for service.  

Thank God also for God’s blessing in the ministry in the past months. Last May 26, we rejoiced as we 

celebrated our church’s 29th anniversary with victory. It was attended by around 200 believers from our 

church and other participating churches as well. There were plenty of visitors as well. The service was 

wonderful, and the preaching was truly challenging by an itinerant evangelist from the US, Rev. Gideon 

Umandap. There were several commitments from believers during the invitations and professions of faith. 

We rejoiced also for the cool atmosphere we had during the service as the church used the newly installed 

air conditioning. The people remained in the auditorium feeling comfortable to the end of the service, not 

as the previous anniversaries where people were uneasy and came in and out due to heat.  

The Church air conditioning installation has already been completed. We were able to buy one more 2.5 HP 

air conditioner for our Sunday School room through the excess funds we received. Thanks to Victory Baptist 

Church and Wilton Baptist Church for their gifts to this project.  

Thank God also for the improvements in the church building through our member’s united efforts in 

improving the church building. We aim also to improve our Sunday School rooms, and plan to put up a 

prophet’s chamber for visiting missionaries as the Lord provides. 

The Lord gave us also several professions of faith as we continue to reach out communities with the Gospel 

of Jesus Christ through soul winning and distribution of Gospel tracts.  Some of them followed the Lord in 

water baptism and were added to the Church.  

The Lord once again has given me opportunity to teach at a Bible Seminary at San Marcelino Baptist Church, 

teaching Basic Bible and Systematic Theology. I considered this a great privilege to teach students, 

equipping them for future service especially since most of them came from our church, and daughter Church 



in Cawag. I had also opportunity  to teach a greater number of police officers every Tuesday through MBK 

(My Brothers Keeper) which is a mandated program of the government for internal cleansing. Please pray 

that God will save men from our police force.  

Please help us in prayer for our (Chistian community) ongoing battle against SOGIE Bill (Sexual Orientation 

and Gender Identity and Expression Equality) which some of our lawmakers are pushing to become a law in 

our country. This bill demands equality and nondiscrimination among LGBT community. It was sparked by 

recent incident at a mall when one transgender was prevented by a lady guard from using a woman’s toilet. 

This incident sparked controversy on a national level.  But this bill when passed will eventually suppress our 

religious freedom and will result to persecutions among Christian just as what is happening in  other 

countries. Please pray that this bill will be defeated. Satan is truly pushing his evil agenda into our country’s 

political system.  

Recently, our church hosted a Pastor’s and Wives Prayer fellowship for this purpose also. There were more 
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Please pray also for a good vehicle we can use in our ministry here. Our church service vehicle and my own 

service vehicle are again causing headaches due to frequent breakdowns. Right now it’s all under repair.  I 

need a service vehicle especially as I am starting a new mission work at Lubao, Pampanga.  

Again, thank you very much for your continuous partnership in our ministry here. God bless you always.  
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equipping them for future service especially since most of them came from our church, and daughter Church 



in Cawag. I had also opportunity  to teach a greater number of police officers every Tuesday through MBK 

(My Brothers Keeper) which is a mandated program of the government for internal cleansing. Please pray 

that God will save men from our police force.  

Please help us in prayer for our (Chistian community) ongoing battle against SOGIE Bill (Sexual Orientation 

and Gender Identity and Expression Equality) which some of our lawmakers are pushing to become a law in 

our country. This bill demands equality and nondiscrimination among LGBT community. It was sparked by 

recent incident at a mall when one transgender was prevented by a lady guard from using a woman’s toilet. 

This incident sparked controversy on a national level.  But this bill when passed will eventually suppress our 

religious freedom and will result to persecutions among Christian just as what is happening in  other 

countries. Please pray that this bill will be defeated. Satan is truly pushing his evil agenda into our country’s 

political system.  

Recently, our church hosted a Pastor’s and Wives Prayer fellowship for this purpose also. There were more 

than 40 Pastors and wives attended the fellowship, the biggest, since we hosted prayer fellowship in our 

Church. We’re united in Prayer to pray for one another and plead for God’s intervention on our behalf to 

defeat this bill.  

Please pray also for a good vehicle we can use in our ministry here. Our church service vehicle and my own 

service vehicle are again causing headaches due to frequent breakdowns. Right now it’s all under repair.  I 

need a service vehicle especially as I am starting a new mission work at Lubao, Pampanga.  

Again, thank you very much for your continuous partnership in our ministry here. God bless you always.  

 

Yours for Souls, 

Bro. Manny Catriz 
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I thank Him also for another year that He added to me as I celebrated my 61st birthday on August 7. The 

Lord is good in giving me good health and continued opportunity for service.  

Thank God also for God’s blessing in the ministry in the past months. Last May 26, we rejoiced as we 
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This incident sparked controversy on a national level.  But this bill when passed will eventually suppress our 

religious freedom and will result to persecutions among Christian just as what is happening in  other 

countries. Please pray that this bill will be defeated. Satan is truly pushing his evil agenda into our country’s 

political system.  

Recently, our church hosted a Pastor’s and Wives Prayer fellowship for this purpose also. There were more 

than 40 Pastors and wives attended the fellowship, the biggest, since we hosted prayer fellowship in our 

Church. We’re united in Prayer to pray for one another and plead for God’s intervention on our behalf to 

defeat this bill.  

Please pray also for a good vehicle we can use in our ministry here. Our church service vehicle and my own 

service vehicle are again causing headaches due to frequent breakdowns. Right now it’s all under repair.  I 

need a service vehicle especially as I am starting a new mission work at Lubao, Pampanga.  

Again, thank you very much for your continuous partnership in our ministry here. God bless you always.  

 

Yours for Souls, 
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